
Southern Pacific Masters Swimming 
Member at Large Report 

Prepared for Thursday, November 21st, 2013 SPMS Committee Meeting  
 
 
The annual in person meeting is November 21 at El Torito 3301 Atlantic Ave, Long 
Beach CA.  
 
 
 
The awards committee is discussing the candidates for Swimmer of the Year (Male & 
Female), Jim Marcus, and Steve Schofield Awards. Plaques will be presented during 
the SCM Championships meet held this year in Commerce Dec 6-8. 
 
Last year was the first year we requested nominations for the awards and we had many 
different people nominated including some who are low profile and probably would not 
have otherwise been known. This year we had a dearth of nominations and sent an 
email to all club reps and still had insufficient nominations. The committee is considering 
people who were not nominated and is determining guidelines for future awards 
committees if a similar shortage occurs again. 


